

LITTLE RED RIVER CREE NATION

Date: February 19, 2021

MEMO: LRRCN MEMBERSHIP

RE: Notice-PLEASE STOP AT CHECKPOINT ALWAYS NO MATTER IF YOURE AND EMPLOYEE OF LRRCN OR JUST A RESIDENT

Tansi Nitotemtik,

Please be advised that when you come to the main Checkpoint on Highway 58 before the John D'or Prairie turn off: ALL PEOPLE WANTING TO PASS THE CHECKPOINT MUST STOP! It doesn't matter if youre considered an essential service, work for the Nation or a resident, all people must stop.

The reason for this is because we need to know who may be coming into our communities combined with contact tracing. COVID has appeared at various points in time throughout our communities. Its important we do our best to keep our members and the public safe. We need to know who is within our borders to keep everyone safe.

As always, please be kind and respectful to the security personelle at the checkpoint (s). They are doing there best and the EMT thanks them for their hard work and dedication to the LRRCN community as a whole.

Thank you for your cooperation,

Ninanaskumptinin,

LRRCN Emergency Management Team